
PUBLIC NOTICE  
THE MEMPHIS URBAN AREA  

METROPOLITAN PLANNING ORGANIZATION 
 
In compliance with federal regulations 23 CFR 450, the Memphis Urban Area Metropolitan Planning 
Organization (MPO) is updating its 2040 Regional Transportation Plan (RTP). The RTP is a fiscally-constrained 
document that guides the decision-making process for the selection and implementation of transportation 
projects in the Memphis Metropolitan Planning Area. It outlines the policies as well as the long-range and short-
range actions that support an integrated and multimodal transportation system for the effective and efficient 
movement of people and goods. Updated every four years, the RTP’s planning horizon is at least 20 years. 
 
The public is hereby given notice that the Memphis MPO will hold public meetings to provide information on the 
plan update and to solicit input from the public on the draft 2040 Regional Transportation Plan document. The 
meetings will be held as follows: 
 
September 23, 2014 - 10:00 am – 12:00 pm: DeSoto County Administration Building, 365 Losher Street, 
Hernando, MS 38632 
September 23, 2014 – 5:30 – 7:00 pm: MATA Airways Transit Center, 3033 Airways Blvd., Memphis, TN 38131 
September 24, 2014 – 11:30 am – 1:00 pm: MATA Central Station, 545 South Main Street, Memphis, TN 38103 
September 24, 2014 – 5:30 – 7:00 pm: Bartlett City Hall, 6400 Stage Road, Bartlett, TN 38134 
September 25, 2014 – 6:00 – 7:00 pm: Oakland City Hall, 170 Doss Street, Oakland, TN 38060 
 
It is the policy of the Memphis Urban Area MPO not to discriminate on the basis of age, race, color, national 
origin or disability in its hiring or employment practices, or in its admissions to or operations of its program, 
services, or activities.  All inquiries for Title VI and/or the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA), or for persons 
with disabilities that require aids or services to participate either in the review of these documents or at the 
hearing may contact Mitchell Lloyd at 901-576-7146, fax (901) 576-7272; or email 
Mitchell.Lloyd@memphistn.gov to make accessibility arrangements no less than ten days prior to the meetings. 
 
This notice is funded (in part) under an agreement with the State of TN and MS, Departments of Transportation. 
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